
Kinesiology, Athletics and Dance    Division Team 
         Tuesday, April 2, 2013 
Minutes        10:30 a.m.   Division Office 45 
 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
X DEBBIE CAVION X JOE JENNUM X MIKE GOFF   
X AMY NAKAMURA X MARC RUH X CHRIS JACKSON   
X CHRISTINE OJEDA X DOUG TODD     
 
MEETING BEGAN AT 10:30 A.M. 

Item/Comments Outcome 

Checking-In/Time Constraints – Everyone  

Welcome Welcome Chris Jackson as the new Aquatics 
Coordinator. 

Review and Approval of Minutes Minutes approved  without corrections 

Reports 
Chris Jackson– Aquatics Coordinator  

• Aquatics Area Discussion Items 
• Currently all programs running smoothly:  Com Ed Lap Swim, Credit classes, off season water polo for 

men’s and women’s teams, and in season teams. 
• Men’s and Women’s swimming and diving teams finish regular season undefeated, both are SCC dual meet 

champions 
• Hosted 700 athletes at the College Invitational Feb 22-23 
• Hosted 1200 High School student-athletes from around the state at our HS Winterfest Championships.  7 

meet records and 1 pool record were broken at the event.   
We doubled or Nor Cal attendance at that meet. 

• Currently preparing for the HS Spring Meet of Champions and are expecting 1700+ student-athletes from 
nor Cal, San Diego, LA area, local teams and 3-4 schools from Nevada.  That would make this the largest 
HS Swim Meet in the western United States and the 2nd largest in the country. 

• Currently working with BREA Aquatics to purchase some equipment for the 27A weight room and pool 
area. 

• The aquatics group just finished running the parking lots for the youth day’s event and is preparing for a 
long couple of weeks with the Mt. SAC Relays and possible CIF Track and Field meet. 

• Working on aquatics area PIE and are ready to turn in. 
• Locker room incident several wallets stolen from women’s lockers. Men use deck to change. Need for a 

team room 
Christine Ojeda - Classified Staff Rep  

Nothing to report at this time. 
Amy Nakamura – Dance Department Chair  
Need trainers for Spring Dance concert.  Debbie will take care of the scheduling for that. Getting ready for 
ACDFA beginning on 4/13/13. Curriculum should be done for a while. Dance faculty working on their SLO’s. 
Dance area has also been hit with theft. 
Mike Goff – Kinesiology Department Chair  
AA degree – Clarification on WebCMS concerning the “or’s” the clarifications will be brought to the next 
department meeting. Physical Education has been cleaned up to say “Kinesiology”.  Counselors would like to 
make one change with the activity portion of the degree. Mike will bring that to the attention of the 



department at the next meeting. 
We are the number on passing degree on campus.  
April 13 is the next curriculum committee meeting 
PIE – Hopefully the response will be a better turn out. 
Past due classes – 4 year review of classes are past due.  Instructors were notified to review class before they 
become inactive. 4 classes will be inactivated that we no longer offer. 

Special Events - Doug Todd  
Youth Days was moved to March.  The move was positive change. It was less disruptive to our students that 
work the Youth Days clinic. The late acceptance date of the grant did hurt with some of the clinics scheduling.  
April 17 is the Relays Hall of Fame banquet. Arizona State relay team that set the world record over 50 years 
ago will be attending the banquet.   
Relays coming up April 13, 18, 19 and 20. 
Brooks is the new sponsor with a five year contract. The new contract will begin in 2014. 
Safety concerns for 50G 
Assistant Athletics Director – Marc Ruh 
Putting together the Hall of Fame wrap up meeting. 
On-line store. 
Bootcamps for Spring.  Madelyn Arballo will be attending the next department meeting to give an update on 
those. Athletics Fair will be April 11, 2012 hosted by Associated Students.  Marc will confirm the date.  
Team updates: 
MSwim – wrapped up undefeated 
WSwim – wrapped up undefeated 
Softball – up in conference 
Baseball – doing great as well 
MBasketball – State Champions 
WBasketball – State Champions 
Pep and Dance Teams  – going to Florida 
Administrative Reports - 
Joe Jennum and Debbie Cavion  

Short term classes added for Spring 2013. 
Pete Aneiro resigned.  We will be submitting for a replacement equipment tech. 
Two month evaluations for newly hired Athletic Trainers will take place. 
Hiring committee will meet for paper screening for Women’s Basketball position.  The final interview will be on 
May 13, 2013. 
350 contact hours for athletes.  We have to comply with scheduling and curriculum. KIN F9 will now be moved 
to KINX 9 to be part of the athletics top code. 
Go over class sizes with department chairs and Christine 
 

5/13/13co 

Adjournment  
• Meeting adjourned at 12 noon  

Future Meetings  
• May 14, 2013 @ 10:30  
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